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Epping Forest Youth Council
Tuesday, 4th October, 2016

Agenda
You are invited to attend the next meeting of Epping Forest Youth Council, which will be 
held at: 

Committee Room 1, Civic Offices, High Street, Epping
on Tuesday, 4th October, 2016
at 7.00 pm .

Glen Chipp
Chief Executive

Democratic Services 
Officer

R Perrin Tel: (01992) 564532
Email: democraticservices@eppingforestdc.gov.uk Tel: 
01992 564532

Members:

Youth Councillors D Batcheta, T Bromwich, C Brooks, R Compton, F Ekhteyary, A Freeman, 
A Gohil, J McIvor, C McKendrick, L Nakimuli, J Pascoe, M Tinker, H Towns, L Troshupa and 
J Turrell

Youth Councillors are reminded of the need to contact Diane or Louis if they are 
unable to attend a meeting

1. CONFIRMATION OF CHAIRMAN AND VICE CHAIRMAN FOR THE MEETING  

To agree the Chairman and Vice-Chairman for the meeting.

2. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE  

3. MINUTES  (Pages 3 - 6)

To confirm the minutes of the last meeting of the Youth Council are correct.

4. YOUTH COUNCIL ELECTIONS - 2016  

To report on the Youth Council Elections progress.
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5. POSITIVE MENTAL HEALTH PROJECT  

To report on the Positive Mental Health Project.

6. UPDATES FROM THE YOUTH COUNCILLORS SCHOOLS  

Youth Councillors to report on any updates from schools/colleges/home education.

7. YOUTH ESSEX ASSEMBLY  

Matthew to report.

8. YOUTH PARLIAMENT  

Matthew to report.

9. JACK PETCHEY AWARD  

To present the award.

10. SUBMISSION FORMS  

To consider any new submission forms received and to give updates on any previous 
submission form. 

11. BUSINESS FOR NEXT MEETING  

Youth Councillors to raise items of business for consideration at the next meeting.

12. ANY OTHER BUSINESS  

(a) Notices by Diane;
(b) Notices by Louis; and
(c) Youth Councillor Notices.

13. DATE(S) FOR NEXT MEETING(S)  

To note that the next meeting will be held on Tuesday 15 November 2016 at 19.00 – 
21.00 at the Civic Offices.
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EFYC
Epping Forest 
Youth Council 

MINUTES
Committee: Epping Forest Youth Council Date: Tuesday, 6 September 

2016

Place: Committee Room 2, Civic Offices, 
High Street, Epping

Time: 7.00  - 9.00 pm

Members 
Present:

A Gohil (Chairman), A Freeman (Vice-Chairman), D Batcheta, C Brooks, 
M Tinker, H Towns, L Troshupa and J Turrell

Apologies: T Bromwich, R Compton, J McIvor, C McKendrick and J Pascoe

Officers 
Present:

D Butler (Youth Engagement Officer), G Wallis (Community, Health & 
Wellbeing Manager), Gold (Assistant Community Health & Wellbeing 
Manager), L Walton (Youth Engagement Assistant) and R Perrin 
(Democratic Services Officer)

223. CONFIRMATION OF CHAIRMAN AND VICE CHAIRMAN FOR THE MEETING 

It was noted that Ashwin would be Chairman and Adam would be the Vice-Chairman 
for this meeting.

224. MINUTES 

RESOLVED:

That the minutes of the meeting held on 1 March 2016 be taken as a correct 
record.

The Chairman welcomed Gaby Gold, the Assistant Community, Health and 
Wellbeing Manager to her first official meeting and congratulated Youth Councillors 
who had recently taken their exams.

225. YOUTH COUNCIL ELECTIONS 

Di advised that she and Louis would be going into secondary schools between 
Monday 12 September and Friday 14 October 2016, to promote the Youth Council 
Elections. All Youth Councillors were asked to help out with the assemblies within 
their own schools or in others and help to liaise with teachers to confirm dates for the 
elections. The Closing date for nominations was Friday 14 October 2016.  

The EFYC Booklets for nominations were handed out to Youth Councillors.

ACTION: All Youth Councillors available to help out should contact Di and attend 
the planning group meeting next week at Hemnall Street. Any Youth Councillors 
still attending secondary schools within the District should approach their liaison 
teacher to confirm dates for the Youth Council Election assemblies.
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226. POSITIVE MENTAL HEALTH PROJECT 

Di advised that the project work had continued over the summer holidays with some 
Youth Councillors creating their own MiBoxs, which contain items that made them 
feel happy when they felt down. Adam, Matthew, Julie, Hazel and Ashwin filmed 
some vlogs about their MiBoxs, which were to be uploaded through YouTube. They 
explained what the Miboxs were used for and were shown to the rest of the Youth 
Councillors. Everyone thought that had been filmed and edited in a very professional 
manner.

ACTION: Matthew to bring his memory sticks with the edited vlogs, so that they 
could be uploaded to YouTube at the group meeting on Tuesday 13 September 
2016.

Di advised that a pilot assembly had been put together for Mental Health Awareness 
and would take place on 13 October 2016 at St John’s School, Epping. The 
assembly would contain a variety of media including a piece by the Forum Theatre 
production, the North East London Foundation Trust (NELFT) on Positive Mental 
Health, the Black Dog Campaign (animation), testimonials from NELFT read out by 
actors and Youth Councillors, Vlogs by the Youth Councillors and support and advice 
by NELFT/Red Balloon Family. At present the assemblies would be for year 7 to year 
11.  

Matthew advised that Southend and Harlow Youth Councils had shown interest in the 
EFDC Mental Health Project and wanted to get involved in partnership working and 
share resources. Youth Council discussed ideas of how this could happen and 
decided that a letter would be drafted about the concerns of mental health issues 
with young people with each of the Youth Councils sending their Local MP’s a copy 
of the letter.

Ashwin advised that he had found the website ‘time to change’ (time-to-
change.org.uk) a useful insight into the stigma surrounding mental health problems 
and also a way to make a pledge to address positive mental health issues.
 
Gaby advised that the Mental Health Project had been put forward for funding from 
the Youth Strategy Group Funding and were awaiting the outcome.

Di thanked Jaymey and Matthew for their contributions to the Youth Strategy Group, 
since taking over the previous Members when they retired.  

ACTION: Matthew to draft a letter to Southend and Harlow Youth Council’s to offer 
EFYC support and draft a letter to local MP’s asking for their support. 

227. VOLUNTEERING 

Di advised that Davenant was currently the only school to have taken up the 
opportunity for a volunteering day. Youth Councillors were asked to approach their 
teachers to ask whether their schools would be interested in taking part.

The volunteering days could be run with up to 30 volunteers and either in 
collaboration with the City of London Corporation in the Forest or at the Museum in 
Waltham Abbey which could cater for around 12 volunteers.

ACTION: All Youth Councillors to contact their teachers to about volunteering day. 
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228. UPDATES FROM THE YOUTH COUNCILLORS SCHOOLS 

Di advised that Louis had been updating the information for the school notice boards 
and required headshots of Charley and Davin.

King Harold Business & Enterprise Academy - Adam advised that he was now Head 
boy and the Student Council was beginning again.
Debden Park High School – Louis asked Ashwin to check on the location of the 
Notice board.
Roding Valley High School – Matthew advised that the school council continued.

ACTION: Charley, Davin and Lisa to have their photos taken for the new poster at 
the next meeting (Tuesday 13 September 2016).

229. YOUTH ESSEX ASSEMBLY 

Matthew advised that the YEA elections were taking place between 21-27 November 
2016 and nominations were required by Monday 17 October 2016. Applicants 
needed to be between 11 – 19 years, must live, work or study in the district they wish 
to represent and needed to be available to attend monthly meetings, events and 
training when required. Further details could be found at www.young-essex-
assembly.org.uk

Matthew advised that he was one of seven members representing the District and his 
term of office would end 31 December 2016. He explained that YEA was a really 
good opportunity and could lead to a place on the Youth Parliament. 

230. YOUTH PARLIAMENT 

Matthew advised that the Youth Parliament (YP) were meeting on 11 November 
2016 in the House of Commons to debate and decide the most important issues to 
campaign on for ‘Make Your Mark’ 2016/17. 

The aim was to get as many young people voting for the issues that effect young 
people across the United Kingdom. Matthew had 1,000 ‘MakeYourMark’ ballot 
papers to be completed and asked that Youth Councillors take either these paper 
copies into their schools or his preferred method a tally sheet, which involved a  
teacher’s reading out the 10 issues and classes voting for them by a hand and the 
sheet being signed off by the teacher. 

ACTION: Louis would print out some of the tally sheets and hand them out at the 
next meeting on Tuesday 13 September 2016.

231. JACK PETCHEY AWARD 

Adam advised that he, Ashwin and Tom had attended the Jack Petchey Awards on 5 
July 2016 to receive their medals and certificates. The event was enjoyed by all.

Di asked Youth Councillors to nominate the next award winner, who they felt had 
contributed to the Youth Council in an extraordinary way. The winner would be 
announced at the next meeting in October 2016.

232. EVENTS UPDATE 

(a) Haven Hospice Tour – Julie advised that Youth Councillors, who attended the 
visit, found that it had been very insightful into what the Haven Hospice could provide 

http://www.young-essex-assembly.org.uk/
http://www.young-essex-assembly.org.uk/
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the patients and families. Davin was impressed by the variety of fundraising events 
and ideas.
(b) Overview & Scrutiny - Matthew advised that Youth Councillors had attended 
the O&S Committee in April 2016, to advise Members of the Youth Council’s 
achievements. They received positive feedback and answered questions put to them 
by Members. 
(c) Jack Petchey Awards Ceremony – Adam advised that the event was a really 
good experience.
(d) Houses of Parliament Tour – The Youth Councillors attended the Houses of 
Parliament.
(e) Local Plan Filming – Youth Councillors took part in a short clip for the Local 
Plan Consultation about what the District’s Young people would like to see in the next 
ten years. Di advised that the film would be available to view on Friday 9 September 
2016. 
(f) Mental Health Project MiBox Vlogs – Youth Councillors who took part in the 
filming of the MiBox vlogs really enjoyed the day. The clips were shown to the other 
Youth Councillors and would be uploaded to YouTube shortly.
(g) Lambourne End Outdoor Centre Consultation – Di advised that Lambourne 
End had asked to publish some of the Youth Councillors comments in their report. 
(h) Ongar Academy Bullying Awareness – Di, Gaby and Ashwin had attended 
Ongar Academy to speak to year 7 pupils about bullying awareness and hand out the 
wristbands to advise pupils where they can look for advice about bullying. Ashwin 
really enjoyed the experience.

233. SUBMISSION FORMS 

Following the Youth Council being involved in the Local Plan filming. The Local Plan 
team would like the opportunity to make a presentation with Councillor John Philip, 
Portfolio Holder for Planning, about the Draft Plan followed by questions and answers 
and the completion of a Draft Plan questionnaire. 

ACTION: Di to respond to the invitation from the Local Plan Team and Councillor J 
Philip to attend the Youth Council meeting on 15 November 2016.

234. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

(a) Head Shots – Photographs were required for Lisa, Davin and Charley for their 
school notice board.
(b) Diary Dates – Louis advised the following dates to note;

 Tuesday 13 September 2016 - EYFC Emotional Wellbeing & Mental Health 
Project Planning/Assembly Presentation rehearsal @ 7 – 9 pm, Hemnall 
Street;

 Tuesday 20 September 2016 - EFYC Meeting with Ben from NELFT @ 7 – 9 
pm, Hemnall Street; and 

 Tuesday 27 September 2016 - EYFC Emotional Wellbeing & Mental Health 
Project Planning @ 7 – 9 pm, Hemnall Street.

235. DATE(S) FOR NEXT MEETING(S) 

The next meeting would be held on Tuesday 4 October 2016 at 19.00 – 21.00 at the 
Civic Offices.

CHAIRMAN
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